REPORT TO COUNCIL 3 AUGUST – 

CHAIR OF COMMUNITY OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

The Committee has met twice since the beginning of the civic year.

Our first meeting was a Special Meeting called to consider the final report of the Boundary Committee on their Local Government review for Cumbria.

The Committee agreed following a vote to support the recommendations of the Boundary Committee in respect of the two options for future organisation of local government. These will be placed before the voters as part of the referendum on Regional Government later in the year.

At our regular meeting on 15 July the Committee spent some time considering a monitoring report on the work of Carlisle Housing Association. Tony Bramley, Managing Director of CHA was in attendance and all members of the Committee participated in a wide-ranging question and answer session with him. In addition to responding on a variety of specific day to day issues Mr Bramley also identified a series of matters that will help to inform the scrutiny by the Committee of the Council’s draft Housing Strategy, which will be considered at our next meeting. A particular concern was the provision of suitable housing for homeless people in the area. 

Members also agreed that whilst the monitoring of CHA via a set of performance indicators was important we needed to explore a wider range of methods of scrutinising the work and performance of the Housing Association.

The Committee continued its important work in monitoring the Sheepmount Project and considered the future format of reports in this area, whilst also considering the timetable and a range of other information on progress. A site visit for the Committee is also to be arranged shortly. 

The views of the Committee on the various options for upgrading the Sheepmount Bridge, an issue initially considered by the Committee last summer, were also reported to the Executive after a detailed discussion at our meeting. 

Finally Council would wish to note that the recommendations of the post FMD Enquiry which was concluded in the last civic year have been referred to various agencies and others for response and action. The Committee will consider those responses and further possible follow up work in due course.

Michael Boaden

Chair of Community O&S Committee

20 July 2004 

